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The International Cyanide Management Association (ICMI) requires that a notarized Auditor 

Credentials Form be submitted with each finalized Cyanide Code audit report.  An Auditor 

Credentials Form was not submitted with the 2018 APM Terminals recertification audit report. 

The APM Terminals audit report was accepted by the ICMI based on the signed attestation by 

the lead auditor, Mr. Carlo Vargas, on page 6 of the Summary Audit Report, and on the basis of 

the experience noted in previous recent Auditor Credentials Forms submitted by the same lead 

auditor.  However, in part due to the failure to submit the necessary form the lead auditor has 

been indefinitely suspended from leading or participating in future Cyanide Code certification 

audits. 

 

For any queries on this matter please contact ICMI at info@cyanidecode.org. 
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